## British Go Association newsletter number 43 - January 1989

Editor: Steve Draper, 8a Beaconsfield Road, Basingstoke, Hampshire, RG21 3DP.

Tel: (0256) 463775

Copy date for No. 44: 10th March, 1989

## Tournament Results

London Open: Won by My. Yoo (6D) with 8/8. Second was Rob Van Zeijst (6D) with 7. Other prize winners were J. Rickard (3D), J. Van Der Steen (3D), N. Symes (2D), S. Kalisch (1D), T. Mahnecke (4K), U. Ahrend (7K), F. Meyer (7K), M. Brod (10K), D. Walhorn (11K), M. Bergmann (12K).

RTP handicap: Won by J. Rickard (3D) (I think)

European Grand Prix results so far :

Brussels: Yoo, 2nd Schossel

Gothenborg: MacFadyen, 2nd Lee

Geneva: Yoo, 2nd Kang

London: Yoo, 2nd Van Zeijst

Yoo now leads with 45 points from MacFadyen and Pocsai

# Forthcoming Events

Wanstead: 4th February at Wanstead House. Contact Francis Roads, 61 Malmesbury Road, London E18 2NL. Tel.: 01-505-4381

Oxford: 18th February at St. Edmund Hall. Contact W. M. Connolley, 3 Staincross House, Albion Place, Oxford OX1 ISG. Enquiries by phoning (0865) 240408

Cambridge: 4th March at Churchill College (entry forms enclosed)
CONENTRY: 12th MARCH - CONTACT MIKE LYNN (0675) 52753
1989 British: To be held at Oakham school, Rutland from Friday 31st March to Sunday 2nd April. Contact Eddie Smithers, 15 Loxley Drive, Melton Mowbray, Leics. LE13
0EY. Tel.: (0664) 69023

Bracknell: 20thy May.

German Open: 21st and 22nd January in Essen (please phone me for details)

Prague international: 10th - 12th February (please pohone me for details)

Budapest international: 21st - 23rd April. Those who think they may be interested please ring me for the details - they are too long for inclusion here

Hungarian Summer Go camp (!): 5th August - 13 th August. As above

USA Go Congress: 5th - 13th August: Rutgers University, New Brunswick (near New York). If interested please contact Francis Roads on 01 - 505 - 4381

# News and general interest

Issue 53 of Go World is now in the post and should be with subscribers shortly. Subscriptions (of £18) are now due for issues 54 - 57.

A venue is still required for the 1990 British (preferably somewhere in the North, or at least away from Canterbury, which is the venue for 1991). Help can be assured in meeting running costs, the draw, etc. Contact Tony Atkins or Alex Rix if you think you might be able to help.

The European and the London Open suggest that many kyu players in the range 1-6 kyu are over-graded. Our grades should be consistant with those in Europe, and we would suggest that more care is taken over promotions in this range. Council reserves the option to make demotions or to control more grades if necessary in the future.

Promotions: Clive Hendrie to 1D, Steve Draper to 2D.

#### Contact Addresses

President - Norman Tobin, 10 West Common Road, Uxbridge, Middlesex. Tel.: (0895) 30511

Secretary - Tony Atkins, 37 Courts Road, Earley, Reading, Berks RG6 2DJ. Tel.: (0734) 68143

Treasurer - T Mark Hall, 21 Terrapin Road, Balham, London SW17 8QW. Tel.: 01-21-6024 (office). As Mark is frequently out of the country he may not be available, in which case urgent matters should be referred to Norman Tobin.

Membership Secretary and Journal Editor - Brian Timmins, The Hollies, Wollerton, Market Drayton, Shrops. TF9 3LY. Tel.: (0630) 84292.

Tournament Coordinator - Alex Rix, 11 Brent Way, Finchley, London N3 1HA. Tel.: 01-346-3303

Analysis Service - Brian Chandler, 4 Simon Freeman Close, Manchester, M19 2WD. Tel.: 061-442-8003 (Home), 061-236-3311 x 2261 (Work).

Newsletter Editor - see top.

Amount enclosed:

Book Distributor - Bob Bagot, 54 Massey Brook Lane, Lymm, Cheshire WA13 0PH.
Schools' Coordinator - Alex Eve, 17 St. Peter's Road, Brackley, Northants, NN13 5DB.
Tel.: 0280-704561.

# Notice for unattached and overseas members

1989 subscriptio	n (£6.50	U/A, £7.00 Ov	rerseas) is	now d	ue. Cheques	should be	made
payable to "The	British G	o Association"	and sent	to the	membership	secretary	(address
above).							

bove).	
TEAF	R HERE
Name :	
Address:	